
President Donald Trump 
The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW 
Washington, DC 20500 
 
April 25, 2017 
 
Dear President Trump: 

Recently, we celebrated the protection of the New 

England Canyons and Seamounts as the first marine 

monument in the Atlantic Ocean. As a matter of faithful stewardship of God’s gifts, we believe it is a 

moral imperative to continue to properly shelter this underwater modern “Noah’s ark” from potential 

harm. 

The first Genesis creation story begins with the vast chaotic waters, out of which all life emerged. Today, 

the ocean continues to inspire a great sense of mystery, awe, and promise. With modern subaquatic 

cameras, and access to well-conserved relatively undisturbed parts of God’s marine creation, we are 

finally getting an inkling of what wonders God has made underwater.   

Our New England Canyons and Seamounts Marine National Monument, only 150 miles off the New 

England coastline, has canyons as deep as the Grand Canyon and underwater mounts higher than any 

east of the Rockies, which are highly biodiverse areas in the Atlantic. There are rare cold-water corals 

more than a thousand years old. Scientists are continuing to identify new species in this area, which are 

proving to be some of God’s most exotic and wondrous creatures. 

By caring for creation, we honor our Creator. God’s underwater creation merits our reverence. With the 

designation of these special areas as a national monument and their protection from any form of 

industrial exploitation, we improve the chances our communities can get to know, love, and be good 

stewards of these beautiful, unique, and biodiverse areas. Like all our public lands and waters, these 

special places deserve permanent protection.  

We continue to be thankful for the designation of New England’s Coral Canyons and Seamounts as the 

first marine monument in the Atlantic Ocean. We are committed to doing our part to ensure their good 

stewardship. We ask that you continue to keep these national monument protections in place - 

preserving another piece of God’s beautiful creation for generations to come.  

In Hope, 

CONNECTICUT 
Dr. Jane Ellingwood   
Bethel, CT   
Independent Scholar and Theologian, United Church of Christ 
 
Ms. Nancy Leckerling   
Madison, CT  
First Congregational Church Environmental Ministry Team; Pastoral Counselor, United Church of Christ 
Victoria Burns   
West Hartford, CT  



Grace Episcopal Church   
 
Mr. Roger Coutant   
Torrington, CT  
Warden, Trinity Episcopal Church  
 
Martha Lape   
Cheshire, CT    
United Church of Christ 
 
Mrs. Cindy Guarnieri  
Stamford, CT  
School Secretary  
Catholic 
 
Mrs. Elizabeth Putnam   
Pomfret Center, CT  
Parent, grandparent, aunt  
United Church of Christ 
 
Ms. Jessica Blacketter   
Milford, CT    
United Church of Christ 
 
Mr & Mrs. Bruce and Maureen DeNunzio   
Norwalk, CT  
Stay at home Parents Catholic 
 
Mrs. Dorothy Marciano   
Norwalk, CT  
Catholic 
 
Ms. Linda Isham   
Bloomfield, CT    
American Baptist Churches, USA 
 
Mr. and Mrs. Slowomir and Irene Przybysz   
Wilton, CT  
Real Estate Broker, Catholic 
  
Shawn O'Sullivan   
Fairfield, CT  
Fairfield Earth Day; journalist, Catholic 
 
Mr. Gordon Scruton   
Wethersfield, CT    
Episcopal Church 
 



MASSACHUSSETTS  
Rev. Tiffany Nicely Holleck 
Co-Pastor, St. Peter’s Lutheran Church 
Harwich, MA 
 
The Rev. Dr. Stephen Mott   
Beverly, MA  
New England Annual Conference, United Methodist Church 
 
Rev. Mariama White-Hammond   
Boston, MA  
Minister, Bethel African Methodist Episcopal (AME) Church 
 
Rev. Jeff Conlon 
Fitchburg, MA 
Faith United Parish 
 
Rev. Dr. Ian Mevorach 
Natick, MA 
Co-Founder, Common Street Spiritual Center 
Co-Coordinator, American Baptist Creation Justice Network 
 
Mr. Bob Bousquet   
Bryantville, MA   
Catholic 
 
Ms. Elana Katz Rose   
Sharon, MA  
   
Rev. Eric Lind   
Sudbury, MA  
Sudbury United Methodist Church  
 
Rev. Steve Garnaas-Holmes   
Acton, MA  
Pastor, St. Matthew's United Methodist Church 
 
Ms. Betsy Sowers   
South Weymouth, MA  
Minister, American Baptist Churches USA  
 
Katie Preston   
Bridgewater, MA    
Presbyterian Church (USA) 
 
Mrs. Stephanie Henry   
Brighton, MA  
Assistant Director, United Parish - Brookline (Brookline, MA), United Methodist Church 



Dr. Jean Chandler   
Cambridge, MA  
College professor, American Baptist Churches, USA 
 
Rev. Judith Hill   
Concord, MA   
United Church of Christ 
 
Willie Sordillo   
Framingham, MA   
Musician, United Church of Christ 
  
NEW JERSEY 
Rev. Earl James   
New Brunswick, NJ  
Denominational Executive for Advocacy, Reformed Church in America 
 
NEW YORK 
The Reverend Peter Cook 
Executive Director 
New York State Council of Churches 
 
Rev. Linda Martin   
Edinburg, NY  
Clergy, Presbyterian Church (USA) 
 
Mrs. Stella M. Aleman de Gallardo   
New York, NY  
 
Miss. Lesley Block   
Sparkill, NY    
Catholic 
 
Mrs. Laura Comerford   
Lake Ronkonkoma, NY    
Jewish  
 
Rev. Dr. Richard Gilbert   
Rochester, NY  
Minister (retired), Unitarian Universalist 
 
Sister Eleanor Joyce   
Kingston, NY  
   
Ms. Susan LoFurno   
Webster, NY   
  
 



Mr. Steve Callahan   
Valatie, NY  
  
Mrs. Alexandra Tumarkin   
White Plains, NY  
Retired teacher, Catholic 
 
Ms. Courtney Stefano   
New Rochelle, NY  
Catholic 
 
Hugo Rivas   
Bronx, NY  
Christian Minister, United Christian Ministries Int'l-NYC  
Christian Church (Disciples of Christ) 
 
Ms. Sandra Stratton Gonzalez   
Brooklyn, NY  
Educator, Park Slope United Methodist Church 
 
Fr. William Weiksnar   
Buffalo, NY  
Priest, St. Patrick Friary, Roman Catholic 
 
Ms. Betty C. Jones   
New York City, NY  
Presbyterian Women, Retired Social Worker, Presbyterian Church (USA) 
 
The Rev. Elizabeth Ann Quick   
Gouverneur, NY  
Clergy, Gouverneur First United Methodist Church  
 
Ms. Karen Kaufmann   
Ithaca, NY    
United Methodist Church 
 
Del Pierce   
Schenectady, NY    
Reformed Church in America 
 
Ms. Marty Van Lenten Becker, RN   
Oneonta, NY  
United Methodist Women  
 
Ms. Deborah Northern   
Maryknoll, NY    
Catholic 
 



Dr. Emily Welty   
Arverne, NY  
Pace University professor  
Presbyterian Church (USA) 
 
Ms. D O'Dowd   
Albion, NY  
Catholic 
 
Mr. Obie Hunt   
Bronx, NY 
    
Mr. David Aja-Sigmon   
Brooklyn, NY   
  
Ms. Joan Agro   
Orangeburg, NY    
Catholic 
 
Ms. Elaine Livingston   
Vestal, NY 
    
Rev. Rebecca Seely   
New York, NY   
Pastor, Evangelical Lutheran Church in America 
  
Janet Lafayette   
Guilford, NY   
Presbyterian Church (USA) 
 
RHODE ISLAND 
Rev. Dr. Don Anderson       
Executive Minister       
Rhode Island State Council of Churches 
 
Martha H. Ames   
Providence, RI  
Retired Clinician, Episcopal Diocese of RI  
 
Mr. James Willsey   
Cumberland, RI  
Catholic Chaplain, Roger Williams Medical Center  
 
Reverend Betsy Garland   
Warwick, RI   
Clergy, United Church of Christ 
 
 



Claire Walker   
Warwick, RI   
Nonprofit project manager, American Baptist Churches, USA 
 
Mrs. Alyssa Browning-Gray   
Pawtucket, RI    
United Church of Christ 
 
Mrs. Kathleen Williams   
Jamestown, RI  
   
Mrs. Betsey Rice   
Charlestown, RI  
Artist, Member, Episcopal Church 
 
 
CC:  
 
Governor Gina Raimondo  
Governor Charlie Baker 
Governor Andrew M. Cuomo 
Governor Dan Malloy 
 
Senator Richard Blumenthal 
Senator Christopher S. Murphy 
Rep. Joseph Courtney  
Rep. Rosa L. DeLauro 
Rep. Elizabeth Esty 
Rep. Jim Himes 
Rep. John B. Larson 
 
Senator Edward J. Markey 
Senator Elizabeth Warren 
Rep. Michael E. Capuano 
Rep. Katherine Clark 
Rep. Bill Keating 
Rep. Joseph Kennedy 
Rep. Stephen F. Lynch 
Rep. James P. McGovern 
Rep. Seth Moulton 
Rep. Richard E. Neal 
Rep. Niki Tsongas 
 
Senator Charles E. Schumer 
Senator Kirsten Gillibrand 
Rep. Yvette Diane Clarke 
Rep. Joseph Crowley 
Rep Eliot L. Engel 



Rep. Adriano Espaillat 
Rep. Brian Higgins 
Rep. Hakeem Jeffries 
Rep. Nita M. Lowey 
Rep. Carolyn B. Maloney 
Rep. Sean Maloney 
Rep. Gregory W. Meeks 
Rep. Grace Meng 
Rep. Jerrold Nadler 
Rep. Kathleen Rice 
Rep. Jose E. Serrano 
Rep. Louise McIntosh Slaughter 
Rep. Thomas Suozzi 
Rep. Paul Tonko 
Rep. Nydia M. Velazquez 
Rep. Chris Collins 
Rep. Dan Donovan 
Rep. John Faso 
Rep. John Katko 
Rep. Peter T. King 
Rep. Tom Reed 
Rep. Elise Stefanik 
Rep. Claudia Tenney 
Rep. Lee Zeldin 
    
Senator Sheldon Whitehouse 
Senator Jack Reed 
Rep. David Cicilline 
Rep. James R. Langevin 
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